
Participation or Depiction of Government 
Officials or Entities 
When filming government officials, employees, elected officials, and candidates, Producer must 
take all steps (including consulting and following all instructions of its Production Counsel) to 
ensure that all of its activities are conducted in accordance with applicable Law regarding 
providing gifts and other items of value to government officials, workers, and employees, as well 
as applicable election law. 

Additionally, Producer must alert YouTube Production and YouTube Legal at least 2 weeks prior 
to filming any elected official, candidate for public office, or their family or staff. 

YouTube may terminate its relationship with Producer if any Producer employee, direct or 
indirect owner, representative, consultant or agent is a government official, elected official or 
political candidate and YouTube determines, in its sole discretion, such arrangement violates 
applicable law. 

If Producer is entering into an ​agreement with a government entity ​(including a tourism 
board), it must alert Youtube Production and YouTube Legal early in the negotiation process, 
and ensure that its Production Counsel has carefully reviewed the agreement. 

Producer must also ensure that the agreement complies with the following requirements: 
● Google/YouTube is not a signatory to the agreement;
● All of Producer’s contractual obligations are known and understood, and compliance is

possible and verifiable;
● Its terms permit Producer to fully comply with these guidelines and the Agreement;
● As between the government entity and Producer, Producer has ultimate creative control;

and
● All minimum requirements for the type of agreement being entered into are satisfied.
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